
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 22, 2019 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

  President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

Councilman David Acosta was absent. 

Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur was absent. 

    

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

    Susan M. Baldosaro, Chief Financial Officer 

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 12, 2018 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

  

 Tony Centeno expressed his concerns about the new vaping license ordinance.  He believes the 

ordinance is unconstitutional and will result in lawsuits against Vineland.  He also took issue with the proposed 

ordinance increasing safety measures for bicycle riders.  He believes this ordinance is over-reaching and 

questioned the enforcement of it. 

 

The Clerk reviewed changes to the agenda since the January 15 work session.  Resolution No. 2019-30, 

re-appointing Joseph Reuben to the Landis Sewerage Authority, was added.  Resolution No. 2019-31, issuing 

new and renewal taxicab licenses for 2019, was added.  There is also a communication from Mayor Fanucci re-

appointing Jeff Bordley to the Police Athletic League board of directors. 

 

The Clerk reminded everyone that there is no meeting next week, the fifth week of the month. 

 

Councilman Vargas announced that planning is underway for a PAL volunteer recognition dinner in 

about two months.  More information will be shared as it approaches. 

 

 President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilman Vargas, and seconded by Councilman 

Franceschini, to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS:  Councilman Franceschini 

        Councilman Vargas 

        President Spinelli 

      

 

 

 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

              President of Council  

ATTEST:        

   

 

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

   Municipal Clerk 


